MARION TREE BOARD MINUTES
October 12, 2016, 7:00 A.M.
Thomas Park Safe Room


ROLL CALL:	Sunshine McDonald, Marilyn Tormey, Tom Ryan, Rodney Bluml
	
ABSENT:  	Scott Hansen, Mark Sanderson, Pam Munro

STAFF:  	Mike Cimprich, Mike Carolan, Darcie Coberly

GUESTS:  	Caroline Bertling

Minutes
Moved by Bluml and seconded by McDonald to approve the September 14, 2016, Tree Board minutes.   All in favor, motion carried.  

Financial Report
There were no changes to the Financial Report.

Public Input
None.

Right of Way Tree Request – 850 Lindale Drive
Caroline Bertling, 850 Lindale Drive, has a maple tree in the right-of-way at her property and is requesting to remove the tree.   She has been notified by the Engineering Department to repair her sidewalk to conform to City requirements and is planning to do so yet this fall.  The tree is unbalanced leaning away from the sidewalk and the roots are causing the sidewalk to heave, as well as cavities showing internal wood rot.  Cimprich evaluated the tree and sidewalk last year and again recently.  He is recommending removal of the tree.  Bluml asked how the cost would be assessed.  Carolan advised it would depend on the situation.  It could be a 50/50 cost share; or 100 percent city or 100 percent property owner.  Carolan agreed that the tree should be removed at the city’s expense.  Motioned by Ryan and seconded by McDonald to remove the tree at 850 Lindale Drive at the city’s expense.  All in favor, motion carried.  

Code Review Chapter 152 Trees
Cimprich has been reviewing the code and has found only minor items including changing from Forester to Arborist, general maintenance trimming information, procedure for contacting property owners and adding diseased trees.   The code review process will continue and be discussed at next month’s meeting.

Street Tree Replacement Program
Carolan shared the background of the Street Tree Replacement Program.  Board Chair Hansen has selflessly dedicated his personal time and been instrumental in the program since the beginning.  He would review properties which had a tree removed during the prior year, and talk to the homeowners about receiving a new tree.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]With the development of the Forestry Division and staff, the responsibility could begin to shift over to the Parks Department to eliminate duplicated efforts.  It may be more efficient for staff to make the initial contact with the homeowners at the time of removal.   The Tree Board would still approve the list of properties to receive replacement trees.  

Cimprich noted the fall tree plantings are normally reviewed and ordered in February.  Ryan said it sounds like a good idea; McDonald stated that she knows Scott really enjoys being hands on with the process but may appreciate not having the extra work it entails.  Tormey requested this be added as an action item on next month’s agenda.  

Staff Report
Cimprich reported a lot of right-of-way trimming has been accomplished.

Hays completed the requirements for his CDL (Commercial Driver’s License) endorsements for airbrakes and tanker.

Blue Zones has $400-$500 remaining from a grant to add trees to the orchard to be used this month.  Approximately 6 to 12 trees will be ordered now and planted in the spring.  

The Trees for Kids grant request was approved for $1,140.  A total of 12 trees will be planted in the ROW west of Linn-Mar.  Two Ag Science classes taught by Barb Lemmer will assist with the planting and educational experience.  There will be six trees planted by one class and six trees planted by the second class on October 25 at noon.

Carolan advised the Park Board will be discussing the Peace Tree in City Square Park.  Terry and Julie Speral have asked to have it removed and replaced with another tree. The Sperals were the driving force to have the tree planted many years ago.  Tormey asked how old the tree was and Carolan stated it was at least 25 years old.  McDonald asked if the old one could just be left and plant a new one in a different location.  Carolan was not sure but it may be possible with the City’s Streetscape Plan.  McDonald stated she is concerned with the future plan and if the current conifer would survive.  Carolan said he will share the feedback with the Park Board. 

Adjournment
Moved by Bluml and seconded by Ryan to adjourn the meeting.  All in favor, motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:15.  The next meeting will be held Wednesday, November 9, 2016, 7:00 a.m. at the Thomas Park Safe Room.  



						
						____________________________
						Marilyn Tormey, Secretary
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